
Pellegrini, Robert J. 

d/b/a Upper/Okanogan Valley Disposal 

32707 HWY 97 

Oroville, WA 98844 

June 18, 2024 

Mr. Jeff Killip 

Executive Director and Secretary 

Attn:  Records Section 

Washington Utilities and 

Transportation Commission 

1300 S Evergreen Park Dr. SW 

Olympia, WA  98504-7250 

RE:  Tariff Item 240 Filing for Tariff Number 8, Pellegrini, Robert J. d/b/a Upper/Okanogan Valley 

Disposal G-21; Addition of 3-Yard Service Rates, Filing under WAC 480-70-262(2). 

Dear Mr. Killip: 

Our Company recently purchased several 3-yard containers and requests to add rates for this service under 

Item 240, page 30.  Although no customers are currently requesting this service, the Company is expecting 

increased demand for container service during the upcoming summer months and plans to use the 3-yard 

container service to meet this increased demand. 

Additionally, upon calculating the 3-yard rates, we found the 4-yard temporary monthly rent rate to be 

disproportionate with the 2 and 6-yard temporary monthly rent rates. Although we are not aware of how the 

original 4-yard temporary monthly rent rate was determined, it appears there was a historical calculation 

error that we have now corrected as part of this filing. There are currently no customers utilizing this 

service. 

Supporting calculations for both tariff revisions are submitted with this filing. 

We submit this filing pursuant to WAC 480-70-262(2), Tariffs Requiring Seven-Day Notice to the 

Commission.  If approved the new service option will go into effect July 8, 2014. 

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (360) 903-6333 or via email at 

Heather.Garland@PacFinancial.Net. 

Sincerely, 

Heather Garland 
Owner,  

Pacific Financial Consulting Services, LLC 
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